Republic n;the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

Region VI — Western Visayas
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

Division Advisory No.O L 5, s. 2025
05 JUN 2025
In compliance with DepEd Order (DOJ No. 8, s. 2013
This advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001, but only for the
information of DepEd Capiz officials, personnel/staff, as well as the concerned
public.
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph)

Attached is the letter from National Commission of Culture and the Arts (NCCA) —
Philippine Cultural Education Program (PCEP), regarding the Pagsasanay sa Edukasyong
Pangkultura (PEP) on July 11-13, 2025 in the Jayne Offemaria-Abuid {(JOA) Auditorium at
the Asian Institute of Maritime Studies (AIMS), Pasay City.

Participation to this activity is voluntary and subject to compliance with DepED Order
No. 012, s. 2025 titled Multi-Year Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar and
Activities and DO 9, s. 2005 titled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and
Ensuring Compliance Therewith and DepEd Order No. 008, s. 2023 titled Participation of
Teachers in Volunteer Work and Exira Cumcular Activities. The details and overview of this
program are attached for reference.

For more information and verification, contact:

- «_-. JOSEPH J. CRISTOBAL
Director
Philippine Cultural Education Program
Email: pcep@ncca.gov.ph

Address: Banica, Roxas City

Contact Number: (036) 6518 456/0968-869-5867
Email Address: capiz@deped.gov.ph

Website: http://depedcapiz.ph
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BAGONG PILIPINAS PAMBANSANG KOMISYON PARA SA KULTURA AT MGA SINING

26 May 2025

ROEL E. BERMEJO
Schools Division Superintendent
DepEd Capiz

Greetings from the National Commission for Culture and the Arts (NCCA)-Philippine Cultural
Education Program (PCEP)!

The Philippine Cultural Education Program (PCEP), in partnership with the Department of
Education (DepEd), will conduct the PAGSASANAY SA EDUKASYONG PANGKULTURA
(PEP). It will be up for implementation from JULY 11-13, 2025 (FRI-SUN) in the Jayne
Offemaria-Abuid (JOA) Auditorium at the ASIAN INSTITUTE OF MARITIME
STUDIES (AIMS), Arnaiz Avenue, Pasay City, NCR.

In connection with this, we would like to request a DepEd division memo/advisory to formally
announce the program to the heads of public & private elementary and secondary schools.

Interested Applicants may apply online using this link: hitps://forms.gle/fuim2ocR7UZu2HMg9

This activity is also a REQUIREMENT for all interested Graduate Diploma in Cultural
Education (GDCE) and Graduate Diploma in Teaching Arts (GDTA) scholars.

The National Association of Cultural Educators & Scholars (NACES) officers will participate to:
1. Conduct a survey on cultural awareness, the culture-based approach, and cultural
competencies.
2. Promote NACES Membership and
3. Assist during the 3-day activity

If you have further questions regarding the matter, please don’t hesitate to email us at

peep@ncea.gov.ph.

We are hoping for your favorable and immediate response. Thank you very much.

Truly Yours,

Attachment(s):

2025 PEP Poster

2025 PEP Program Design

PEP Nomination Form

2025 Directory of NACES Officers
NCCA-DepEd Memorandum of Agreement
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